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MEMORANDUM 2011/12-08  
 
To: Members of the Faculty of Applied Science and Engineering 
 
cc: Cheryl Regehr, Vice-Provost, Academic Programs 
 
From: Cristina Amon, Dean 
 
Date: April 23, 2012 
 
Re: External Review, Department of Civil Engineering  
 

 
An external review of the Department of Civil Engineering has been set for May 15-16, 
2012. 
 
Four eminent colleagues from leading peer institutions have agreed to form the review 
team. 
 
They are: 
 

Professor Nemkumar Banthia 
Department of Civil Engineering, University of British Columbia 
 
Professor Amr Elnashai 
Head, Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering, University of Illinois at 
Urbana-Champaign 
 
Professor Chris Hendrikson 
Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering, Carnegie Mellon University 
 
Professor Arezki Tagnit-Hamou 
Department of Civil Engineering, Université de Sherbrooke  

 
Members of the Faculty who would like to offer comments toward the review of Civil 
Engineering are asked to send them via email to Caroline Ziegler 
(caroline@ecf.utoronto.ca). 
 
Please circulate this memorandum to any member of the Faculty who may not have 
received it through the general distribution. 
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